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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Agriculture and Rural Development calls on the Committee on Budgetary 
Control, as the committee responsible, to incorporate the following suggestions into its 
motion for a resolution:

1. Recalls that, while the Commission bears overall responsibility for the financial 
management of the common agricultural policy (CAP), 99.1 % of its budget is 
implemented under shared management;

2. Recalls that under shared management, Member States are responsible for setting up a 
management and control system for payments and must ensure that it is capable of 
detecting and correcting irregularities; stresses that a distinction must be made between 
deliberate fraud and unintentional error;

3. Notes that Member States execute payments to CAP beneficiaries through accredited 
paying agencies (PAs), which perform on-the-spot checks to ensure the eligibility of 
applications and the correct execution of payments;

4. Notes the role of certification bodies (CBs) appointed as independent audit bodies by 
Member States; observes that CBs provide an opinion on the proper functioning of PAs’ 
management and control systems, and since 2015;

5. Recalls that the main objective of this assurance model is to ensure that the remaining 
risk to the budget is below the materiality threshold of 2 %; recognises the low error 
rates for the European Agricultural Guarantee Fund and the continuous decrease in error 
rates for the European Agricultural Fund for Rural Development over the past financial 
years;

6. Approves of the simplifications introduced in the CAP for 2023-27, facilitating 
management by national authorities alongside their responsibilities for audit and 
control;

7. Supports the use of simplified cost options to allow authorities to calculate eligible 
expenditures of grants on the basis of flat rate financing to reduce complexity;

8. Believes that digitalisation and the adoption of more sophisticated IT tools could 
improve the efficiency of the assurance process; supports the extension of the use of the 
risk-scoring tool Arachne.


